Minutes
Regular Board of Education Meeting

October 12, 2016

7:05 p.m.

The board of education of the Meredosia-Chambersburg School District met in regular session October 12th, 2016 in the boardroom of the Meredosia-Chambersburg CUSD#11 building.  President Jeff Schmitz called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  Roll call was taken with the following members present:  Jeff Schmitz, Kevin Duesterhaus, Jason Morton, Kevin Kleinschmidt, Scott Gregory and Miranda Liehr.  Board member Brian Werries was absent.  Also present were JH/HS principal Dan Carie, bookkeeper/secretary Carolyn Browning, Shirley Bilyeu and Christina Brant.  
President Jeff Schmitz asked for a motion to appoint Kevin Duesterhaus to continue the meeting as President Pro-Tem.  Member Jason Morton made the motion and Miranda Liehr seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows:  Jeff Schmitz, yea; Kevin Duesterhaus, yea; Jason Morton, yea; Kevin Kleinschmidt, yea; Scott Gregory, yea; and Miranda Liehr, yea.  Motion carried 6 yeas – 0 nay.
Member Jason Morton made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Member Miranda Liehr seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows:  Kevin Duesterhaus, yea; Jason Morton, yea; Kevin Kleinschmidt, yea; Scott Gregory, yea; and Miranda Liehr, yea.  Motion carried 5 yeas – 0 nay.

There were no public comments.

Superintendent’s Report :
· Mr. Walker met with Jim Burke from Hutchinson’s Engineering to discuss ordering crosswalk signs.  Mr. Burke recommended LED Flashing signs that are IDOT approved.  He is going to work with us to get them installed and up and running.
· Mrs. Browning and I have been working for the past few weeks to get things addressed that have not been taken care of over the past 3 years.  
· Signs have been ordered for the driveway, waiting on a few more to arrive so we can install.
· Lunch issue with a student was discussed.  Student was not denied food and had told his Mom the bread was stale which it was not.  Student did not have his lunch card.
· New aide – Candace Vortman started working in the elementary school on Tuesday, October 4th.
· Entire teaching staff and administrators attended the Quincy Conference on Teacher’s Institute day October 7th.  Mr. Knox presented at the conference his “Links of Strength”.  I would recommend Mr. Knox give a short presentation to the board in November.  This is a great thing for the school district.
· Looking into Ameren Lighting Grant for gym lights and possibly hallways.
· Kitchen Grant has been submitted and hopefully we will hear back sometime in late November.
· We made the right choice staying with QNS.  Clayton does a great job of fixing our issues.  I would recommend them to anyone.
· Lindsay Bohm will meet with us on Oct. 11th to discuss reading strategies for guided reading from 3:05 to 3:35 p.m.  She is from the CSI program that we are involved in.  Looking forward to hearing from her on ways to improve and any new strategies.
· I am recommending we switch from Principal to Met Life for life insurance and voluntary dental insurance.  Dennis Lister from American Central Insurance recommended this to us since they came in cheaper and a better company.
Jr./Sr. HS Principal’s Report:

· ATI results have been tabulated

· District Leadership Team meeting once a month on Wednesday’s

· 1st Quarter ends on October 6th
· MTV Homecoming week  October 3-7

-Game Day for HS @ Triopia

-October 8th Homecoming Danc3e from 7-9:30.

· K-12 PCA Halloween Carnival will be October 22nd in HS Gym

· JFL used our football field for a jamboree October 8th and went well.
· All faculty went to Quincy Conference and Mr. Knox presented his “Links of Strength”

· IPA Conference is October 16, 17, 18 and I will be attending on the 17th
Member Miranda Liehr reported the Playground Equipment ordered should arrive next week.

Member Jason Morton made a motion to go into closed session at 7:25 p.m. to discuss pending litigation, appointment, evaluation, employment, dismissal of employees and individual student matters.  Member Kevin Kleinschmidt seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows:  Jason Morton, yea; Kevin Kleinschmidt, yea; Scott Gregory, yea; Miranda Liehr, yea; Jeff Schmitz, yea; and Kevin Duesterhaus, yea.  Motion carried 6 yeas – 0 nay.

Board came out of closed session at 7:34 p.m.

Member Jason Morton made a motion to approve Met Life as our new Life Insurance/voluntary dental insurance carrier.  Member Miranda Liehr seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows:  Jason Morton, yea; Kevin Kleinschmidt, yea; Scott Gregory, yea; Miranda Liehr, yea; and Kevin Duesterhaus, yea.  Motion carried 5 yeas – 0 nays.

Member Jason Morton made a motion to hire Deanna Morath as a paraprofessional aide.  Member Miranda Liehr seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows:  Kevin Kleinschmidt, yea; Scott Gregory, yea; Miranda Liehr, yea; Kevin Duesterhaus, yea; and Jason Morton, yea. 
Motion carried 5 yeas – 0 nays.

Member Jason Morton made a motion to hire Candace Vortman as a paraprofessional aide contingent on receiving her paraprofessional license.  Member Scott Gregory seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows:  Scott Gregory, yea; Miranda Liehr, yea; Kevin Duesterhaus, yea; Jason Morton, yea and Kevin Kleinschmidt, yea.  Motion carried 5 yeas – 0 nays.

Member Jason Morton made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Member Miranda Liehr seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows:  Miranda Liehr, yea; Kevin Duesterhaus, yea; Jason Morton, yea; Kevin Kleinschmidt, yea; and Scott Gregory, yea.   Motion carried 5 yeas – 0 nays.   Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m

___________________________________

President, Jeff Schmitz

____________________________________

Secretary, Miranda Liehr
